### **Pinewood Springs water District - May 2024 Newsletter**

#### Water District - pinewoodspringswater.org

The springs have sprung. With all the moisture the water table is very high and the springs in Pinewood are active again. If you see water running, don't assume it's one of our natural springs. It could be a water leak. We will gladly investigate all reports.

The next Water Board meeting is **Wednesday**, **May 22nd at 7pm**. To be included on the next agenda or to receive a Zoom invite for the Special Hearing or the regular meeting, please call, 303-823-5345, or email pswdadmin@att.net

## Pinewood Spring Fire Station & Community Center – pinewoodspringsfire.org JOIN US THIS SATURDAY, MAY 4th

Join your friends & neighbors at the Pinewood Springs Fire Station for National Wildfire Preparedness Day this Saturday, May 4th from 10AM to 12 noon. Get important information about wildfire preparedness and protecting your property. Don't miss our 11AM chat with Chief Plank about wildfire mitigation and evacuation communication.

Adopt a Duck for a chance to win great prizes and to support your volunteer firefighters. The Estes Park Rotary Duck Race is May 4th, visit epduckrace.org and be sure to select the Pinewood Springs Fire Protection District to benefit our community.

The next Fire Board meeting is scheduled for **Wednesday**, **May 8th at 7pm**. Contact Chief Ted Plank for zoom link information chief@pinewoodspringsfire.org.

#### The Road District - pinewoodspringsPOA.com

The 2024 construction season is upon us; John and our PWSRMI crew are fixing potholes and ruts in our roads while the County has started their annual maintenance of Apache, Pinewood, Deer and Kiowa. Roads are easiest to work on when it is a bit wet, so we are taking advantage of the spring weather. Thank you for your patience and understanding while the work progresses and please remember to always be very cautious around our heavy equipment because visibility for the operator isn't always perfect.

We are thankful to the two community members that applied to join our board and have one more seat left to fill.

As always, please contact David at david@edificenorth.com if you have questions or comments about the condition of our roads and for any other topics, please email me at  $m\_bolster@hotmail.com$ . We'll see you all at the May  $4^{th}$  Wildfire Awareness Day.

# Pinewood Springs Property Owners Association – pinewoodspringspoa.co BOARD MEMBERS NEEDED

POA property clean-up day is Saturday morning, May 18<sup>th</sup>, from 9 to 12. Meet at the Tubs Park and bring basic yard equipment. The properties are easier to maintain with yearly work.

The Hummers are back. Instead of hanging feeders, give some thought to the Firecracker Plant or Cuphea. Residents that had some of these ideal natural hummingbird feeders last year report them as being very popular for our hummers. You don't have to bring them in at night or clean them. They bloom all summer and will over winter if brought inside in the Fall.

POA assessments for the new fiscal year are due by June 1. Your **\$30.00** for the year payment goes toward insurance, maintenance, and projects around Pinewood. Folks in Estes Park Estates are invited to join as well. Ideas for new projects are most welcome.

Next meeting is Wednesday, May 22nd 7:00 pm via Zoom.

### **Pinewood Springs Community Church**

Happy May!! Summer is almost here. Hopefully May will be a beautiful spring month.

Joanne Dobie joins us in the pulpit on May 5th and Jessica will be in the pulpit the rest of the month. Third Sunday Potluck is May 19th. We'd love for you to join us. We always have more than enough to go around.

Worship is at 10am with coffee and conversation following in Fellowship Hall. All are always welcome.